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ABN: 81 823 158 455
2015 Annual General Meeting

To be held on Monday the 16th of November, 7:30pm

At the Ballarat Sebastopol Cycling Club Rooms, Marty Busch Reserve, Sebastopol.
MINUTES
1. Welcome and Apologies

President, Phil Orr opened the meeting, and welcomed all to the AGM.  Chairing of the AGM was then handed over to the Wayne Strong.
Attendance 

	Phil Orr
	Ian Nunn
	Tim Canny

	Jenni White
	Greg Nunn
	Les Bilney

	Sam Palanca
	Hugo Tolliday
	Dom Geoghegan

	Alex Walsh
	Paul Carnes
	Trent Johnston

	Wayne Strong
	Roger Keys
	Victoria Snibson

	Tony Mirabella
	Chris Liston
	Don Stewart

	Meg Mathers
	Paul Mathers
	Steve Gough


 21  members in attendance
Apologies:

	Paul Crack
	
	


Proxies:
A total of 74 proxies were received.
2. Previous Minutes 

Minutes of the 2014 AGM were circulated 

Minutes Moved as a correct record of the meeting

Moved: Tim Canny
Seconded: Steve Gough
Carried

3. Presidents Report 

The president’s report was circulated and read by Phil Orr.  Chris raised the issue that there 

was no discussion or motion passed by the Committee on the decision by the race sub- 

committee to no longer be responsible for the running of the Melbourne to Ballarat.  He 

asked also that it be noted that there was no decision at Committee level regarding the 

work with Council on the development of a criterium track in the North Gardens.
Moved: Paul Mathers
Seconded: Don Stewart
Carried
4. Financial Report

Report circulated by the Treasurer, Alex Walsh.  Alex noted that while the level of income from memberships remains the same, the loss made by the club was the result of an increase in expenses and a subsequent decrease in sponsorship for races.  With regard to the Melbourne to Ballarat the increase in police fees makes it not viable and a liability for the club to continue to run this event.  
Question received from Greg Nunn regarding the decrease in race fees.  Alex explained this loss was related to a decrease in entries for CV events eg. Fred Icke and Melbourne to Ballarat.

There being no further questions, Alex moved that the financial statements for the 2014/2015 year be accepted.
Moved:  Alex Walsh
Seconded: Chris Liston
Carried

5. Election Of Committee

a. Determination of size of the Committee

First matter of business was the s.53 requirements of the regulations in relation to the size of the BSCC Committee. 
Motion:  That the committee consist of an executive of 4 being President, Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary and 4 general committee members making a total of 8 members

Moved: Jenni White

Jenni explained that the sub-committees are doing an excellent job of running the day to day business of the club and therefore the committee needs to adopt a more strategic approach to their business.  To this end it was felt that an 8 member committee was more than sufficient to represent the members and each of the disciplines within the club.
Chris argued against the motion saying he has been involved in the club since 2006 and has seen many committees come and go.  He felt that a larger not smaller number of representatives and strong leadership is needed for good communication.  He felt the committee could ill afford to have less members.
The motion was put forward for a vote
Those in favour:  60

Against: 32

Motion not carried 

b. Election of Committee

The Chair declared all positions vacant, and then asked new members seeking election to provide a small introduction outlining their interest in seeking election to the Committee.
Sam Palanca – involved with the club for 4 years, mostly through road racing.  Has been on 

the Road Race sub-committee and has been part of a team responsible for the increase in members racing criterium and road.  Would like to focus more on strategic planning

Chris Liston – withdrew nomination

Paul Crack – not present. Hugo spoke on his behalf.
Alex Walsh – has had club involvement for 2 years, is an accountant by profession and keen to support in the role of club Treasurer
Steve Gough – has been a member of the MTB sub -committee and his interest is in both mountain biking.  Has assisted in major events, track building and sustainability for the MTB

More recently has been involved in road riding and racing.
Interested in bringing the 4 disciplines within the club together and building greater club cohesiveness

Hugo Tolliday – is currently undertaking a Commerce/Business Management degree.

Looking for experience related to his field of study.  Hugo has helped out around the club for many years focusing many on the track.

Jenni White – has had a long involvement in cycling with her boys and as a volunteer.  Has up until this year run the track Active After School program but her passion is road cycling. Jenni has held the position of Secretary for the past 12 months and is keen to see the growth in women’s and junior racing.

9 nominations were received for position on the Committee:


Chris Liston

      Tim Canny 

Sam Palanca  

Alex Walsh                   Dominic  Geoghegan
      Jenni White             Paul Crack                     Steve Gough
Hugo Tolliday
Election of President – Sam Palanca and Paul Crack nominated.  A ballot was conducted under s.54 with the returning officer declaring Sam Palanca elected President.
Election of Vice President – Chris Liston, Steve Gough and Paul Crack nominated.  A ballot was conducted under s.54 with the returning officer declaring Steve Gough elected as Vice-President.  
Election of Treasurer – Alex Walsh nominated and elected unopposed.

Election of Secretary – Jenni White and Hugo Tolliday nominated. .  A ballot was conducted under s.54 with the returning officer declaring Jenni White elected as Secretary.
Election of General Committee – As the number of nominations is the same as the number of positions the available, under s.53 (3) the remaining nominees were declared elected.  

6.  Meeting Closure 

There being no further business for the evening, members were thanked for their attendance with meeting formally closed at 9.10pm. 

